COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

July 25, 2002, 7 PM

Council Chambers, Germantown Municipal Center

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  Allenby Lakes, Allenby Westfair, Apple Valley, Bavarian Village, Dogwood Creek South, Dogwood Forest, Farmington East, Fountain Square, Georgelawn, Germantown East, Germantown Heights, Germantown Park, Germantown Station, Kimbrough Green, Neshoba Plantation, Poplar Estates, Riverchase, The Village of Wicklow, Waverly Crossing.

GUESTS:  Sharon Goldsworthy, Patrick Lawton, Andy Pouncey, Wade Morgan, Jim Bruce, and Marge Riepe.

CALL TO ORDER: Carl Holmes, past Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:09 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  New members and guests introduced themselves.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKERS:  Patrick Lawton, City Administrator, presented the Neighborhood Planning Initiative, which is designed to provide public improvements and encourage private reinvestment in neighborhoods through a comprehensive evaluation of the City’s public infrastructure and neighborhood characteristics.  Since build-out in Germantown is expected in 8-10 years, the City feels that it needs to be assessing the needs of the neighborhoods built in the 50’s and 60’s now.  Funds for this initiative are in next year’s budget, and how many neighborhoods are worked on per year will depend on resources.  Neighborhood by neighborhood, the City will meet with representatives from individual neighborhoods to determine infrastructure replacement needs as well as any additional needs for services such as code enforcement and police patrol.  The City staff will look at the following characteristics of each neighborhood:  land uses, housing types and conditions, demographics, public infrastructure, and private infrastructure.  An effort will be made to unify the areas with lighting and street signage.  The City is hoping for comprehensive citizen participation, and will start with older neighborhoods first, primarily those west of Germantown Road.  The first neighborhood to be addressed is the Moore, Arthur, and Riggs Road area.  Meetings with other neighborhoods will follow.  The work will start in the first area in July 2003.  It is hoped that improvement of public infrastructure will entice homeowners to improve their homes and landscaping and will encourage home ownership.  Deteriorating sidewalks will be a separate issue handled outside of this initiative because a City ordinance will have to be changed before the City can initiate repair of public sidewalks.

Andy Pouncey and Wade Morgan talked about the new staff committee studying the issue of in-fill development.  The purpose of this group is to develop criteria for compatibility of housing in in-fill development paying particular attention to how it changes a neighborhood.  In-fill can occur if there is vacant property with compatible zoning, when tracts sell in existing neighborhoods, and when developers apply for rezoning.  Density, view, surrounding area, zoning, and ordinances of other cities will be studied.  The City is trying to be proactive in setting up this committee, and will keep CONA informed of future developments.

OLD BUSINESS:

Bylaws Committee—The Bylaws Committee met and worked on revisions to the old bylaws.  The revised bylaws were adopted unanimously.

Mayor’s Report –Mayor Goldsworthy reported the following:

1.
The State legislature did not take away money from the municipalities.

2.
The Germantown Centre expansion will open in early September.

3.
Improvements are being made in Old Germantown.

4.
Work is going forward in planning a Nature Center.

5.
The Neighborhood Preservation Task Force started over five years ago with the charge to look at ways to preserve the viability of neighborhoods.  The Neighborhood Planning Initiative is one result of the Task Force’s work.

Walk on the Wild Side –There was no report.

Police Department report – Capt. Jim Bruce, community relations, spoke about National Night Out, which will be August 6, from 7-10 PM.

NEW BUSINESS:  

Announcements

1.
CONA officers will be calling neighborhood association presidents to update information for the neighborhood association master list.

2.
Melba Fristick, Coordinator of the Germantown Festival, announced that there is table space available to the City, commissions and committees, and members of CONA.  College scholarship money is raised by the Festival and available to students.  Call the Germantown Festival office for detailed information.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be October 24, 2002, at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers of the Germantown Municipal Center.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 PM.  

